
November 27, 2006  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 
Chairman Warren Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Glen Leitch. Also present was County Clerk Debbie Parker 
and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the 
meeting. 
Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
 
PAYROLL  

The November 22, 2006 payroll was approved as follows: 

General    42,660.28 

Road & Bridge 10,804.58 

Election 1,219.95 

Appraiser 2,712.00 

Noxious Weed 1,140.48 

JCAB 6,825.06 

Diversion 328.00 

JJ Prevention 1,215.82 

ACC 6,308.96 

Services for Elderly 2,592.46 

Solid Waste 2,448.48 

Court Trustee 4,744.57 

Employer Ben FICA 4,500.39 

Employer Ben KPERS 2,629.39 

Workman Comp -134.00 

State Unemployment -9.41 

Insurance -7,770.37 

TOTAL 82,216.64 

 
SHERIFF 

Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported on a fatality accident just south of Hiawatha last Friday evening. Also 
discussed were recent burglaries in Brown County.  
 
ROAD FOREMEN 

Road Foreman Mel Warner discussed road equipment. Road Foreman Darrin Matthias reported on plans 
for the week for the bridge crew. Matthias’ recent promotion to Road Foreman and his responsibilities were 
discussed. 
 
TOWN & COUNTRY AMBULANCE 

Town & Country Ambulance owner Jim Reigle discussed the purchase of new ambulance equipment. 
Reigle presented bids on 3 defibulators and 3 battery operated cots, with a total cost of approximately 
$50,000.00. Reigle would like to purchase the equipment through the County. Reigle must continually 
update his equipment. The Commissioners will review the matter with County Attorney Kevin Hill. 
 
CEREAL MALT LIQUOR LICENSE 

A notice will be sent to the Irving Township Board for their approval of a Cereal Malt Liquor License for 
the Casino White Cloud. 
 
MINUTES 

Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the November 20, 2006 minutes.  Seconded by Glen Leitch.  Motion 
carried. 
 



COUNTY ATTORNEY 

County Attorney Kevin Hill discussed the impact of new businesses coming into Hiawatha. Also discussed 
were properties on the upcoming tax sale. The Commissioners reviewed Jim Reigle’s ambulance 
equipment request with Hill. Hill will prepare an amortization scale for the November 30 meeting.  
 
PERSONNEL POLICY 

Personnel Policy issues were reviewed and discussed.  
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 11:27 
a.m. The next meeting will be held Thursday November 30, 2006, to review the month end bills. 
 


